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CAMPUS WELCOMES HOME FORMER STUDENTS THIS WEEKEND 

With the quiet of last weekend offering a brief respite betwe n 
football games and other activities, the campus prepares for 
exciting, brim-full days ahead. It's time for HOMECOMING, that 
grand and wonderful event that brings back to our campus students 
of yesteryear. It's a happy, often nostalgic time of seeing old 
classmates (even young classmates), renewing friendships, greet­
ing professors, looking over the current crop of students, and 
taking a fresh look at "their" university. My, how she's changed ... 
nearing her 100th birthday and, though there may be a wrinkle or 
two in her brow, her eyes are clear and her chin set as she faces 
the future with vigor and determination. No youngster, she ... 
but youthful, nonetheless. 

It's great to come home to your alma mater ... to share your memories 
of her with family and friends ... to breathe deep the special aroma 
that fills her halls and pathways. They can be precious moments 
as time falls away and yesterday becomes today ... for awhile. 

So, welcome home our former students and wish them good will and 
good life. students and alumni have both been busy making plans. 
Here are some highlights: 

Thurs., Nov. 10 

7 :10 p.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

8:00 p.m. 

--official opening of Homecoming with Torch Light 
Parade and Spirit March led by the Band to the 
coliseum. 

--Pep Rally at Coliseum with Returning Hero Bob 
Lilly, Abe Martin, Chancellor Moudy, Cheerleaders, 
presentation of Coming Home and Homecoming Queens, 
and awards for prize displays. 

--Lighting of student Displays on Student Center 
Quadrangle. Theme: 'Beat Texas". 

8:00-10:45 p.m.--Homecoming Dance for Students sponsored by TCU 
Alumni Association at Coliseum 
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Fri., Nov. 11 

12:15 p.m. --Century Club Luncheon, Student Center Ballroom 
I 

for members and the Board of Trustees with special 
presentation of the M. E. Sadler "Memorial in Bronze", 
to be received by Chancellor Moudy 0 

2:00 -4:00 p.m.--Registration of Alumni, Student Center 

6:30 p.m. 

8:00 p.m. 

12 midnight 

Sat., Nov. 12 

--Ex-Lettermen's Banquet, Shady oaks 

--Homecoming Show featuring "The Righteous Brothers", 
Coliseum. 

--Torch Light Parade and Pep Rally, Coliseum 

9:00-11:00 a.m.--Alumni Coffees across campus. Class Reunion Coffees 
in coliseum 

10:00 a.m. 

11:00 a.m. 

1:00 p.m. 

6:00 p.m. 

6:30 p.m. 

8 :00 p.m. 

9:00 p.m. 

--Student caravan leaves Student Center for Hotel 
Texas and Pep Rally with Band 

--Free Homecoming Bar-B-Que for Alumni and Families, 
coliseum. Presentation of Distinguished Alumnus 
award to J. Fields Smathers '06 (inventor of electric 
typewriter), Dr. Donald Cowan '46 (president of 
u. of nallas), and Trustee Dr. Earle Barnes '38.
Presentation of Valuable Alumnus Award to J. Warren 
Day '29. All awards presented by Chancellor Moudy. 

Business meeting of Alumni Association 

--TCU vs Texas game with half-time ceremonies and 
presentation of Coming Home and Homecoming Queens. 

--Journalism Alumni Dinner, 3617 Collinwood 

--Harris College of Nursing Alumni Banquet, 
cross Keys. 

--Homecoming Dance for Students and Alumni, 
Exhibition Hall south of Will Rogers Coliseum. 

--Dance for Alumni and Guests, Green Oaks Inn 

Planning the 1966 Homecoming is Mary Louise Dailey, student home­
coming chairman, and Jimmy Lindsey '58, alumni chairman. 
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PLANNING COMMISSION TO TAKE HARD LOOK AT UNIVERSITY 

Meeting for its first session last Wed. and Thurs., TCU's new 
"Future Planning Commission" wrestled with the role and scope of 
the University and selected certain areas to receive special study 
by task force groups. Of the twelve members comprising the com­
mission, only Dr. Earle Barnes, trustee from Freeport, was unable 
to attend. Those present were Trustees M. J. Neeley, Dr. Oliver 
Harrison, Andrew A. (Jack) Bradford--Administration: Vice Chancellors 
James Newcomer, Cecil White, Earl Waldrop, and Dean of Students 
Howard Wible--Faculty: ors. Bill Watson, Jim Corder, Allen Self and 
Frank Reuter. 

Chancellor Moudy serves as chairman of the group, with Board chair-
man Lorin Boswell, serving ex-officio. Special resource person 
meeting with the commission was Dr. Lester Harrell of the Coordinat­
ing Board, Texas College and Univ. System. Francis Pray, of Frantzreb 
& Pray Assoc. of New York, was unable to attend because of illness. 
Other resource persons attending were: Dr. E. Leigh Secrest, Dr. 
o. James Sowell, Calvin Cumbie, Dr. Paul Parham, Dr. Herb LaGrone, 
Clyde Foltz and Jim Lehman.

This first meeting of the commission served a four-fold purpose: 
1) to review the university's history, philosophy and objectives so 
the group would have a common ground of understanding for discussion; 
2) to hear from Dr. Harrell of the developments in higher education 
on the state level and the need for coordination and cooperation 
among both public and private institutions of higher learning; 3) to 
discuss freely the role and scope of TCU's educational program now 
and for the future; and 4) to establish certain specific areas which 
would receive in-depth study by the Planning Commission. 

Task forces from the commission, with additional resource persons to 
be called upon as necessary, will study these areas initially: 

--Financing the university's needs 
--Student population-desired size and characteristics 
--Programs and Facilities (to include university-community 

response, curricular and extra-curricular programs, inter-
disciplinary possibilities) .

~-Techniques for faculty development and evaluation 
--University organizational structure 
--Institutional research--setting quantitative goals 
--The university and its constituents 

A plan for rotation of commission members was adopted by the group, 
with no member serving less than two or more than four years. Among 
the trustees, Drs. Earle Barnes and Oliver Harrison will each serve 2 
years; M.J.Neeley, 3 years; A.A.(Jack) Bradford, 4 years. From the 
faculty, Frank Reuter and Allen Self will serve for 2 years; Bill 
Watson, 3 years; Jim corder, 4 years. 



FACULTY BULLETIN/4 

TICKETS ON SALE FOR HOMECOMING SHOW 

Friday night's Homecoming Show in Daniel-Meyer Coliseum will 
feature ''The Righteous Brothers", a young and very popular team 

who have achieved notable success on television and in the re­
cording field--plus appearing in several movies. Appearing with 
the dynamic duo" will be Nino Tempo and April Stevens, recording 
stars, and the musical-comedy team of Ronnie Gaylord and Burt 
Holiday. Tickets are available in the Student Activities Office 
for $2, $2.50, $3 and $3.50. This is one event that young and old 
teenagers of every age will want to attend. 

0000000000 

SPEAKING OF TICKETS ... "RHINOCEROS II STARTS MONDAY 

As was mentioned in the Bulletin last week, Jack Cogdill, director 
of Theatre Arts, is urging the faculty to make their reservations 
early for the university Theatre's production of "Rhinoceros". The 
play runs Monday through Saturday (Nov. 14-19). A season ticket 
will not insure you of a seat. You must make a reservation by going 
by or phoning the box office (Ext. 243). 

xxxxxxxXXXX 

POLICY SET ON SUMMER TEACHING LOAD FOR FACULTY / 

Speaking at the faculty orientation in September, Chancellor Moudy 
reported that lighter teaching loads could be expected during the 
Summer Sessions. The following plan has been approved: 

"Each regular full-time faculty member is assigned during 
each semester (18 weeks) a teaching load of 12 semester hours or 
its equivalent. 

"Each such faculty member, if he so elects,will, in addition, 
be employed during one six-weeks term of the summer session, and 
the normal full load during each such term is 6 semester hours or 
its equivalent. Beginning with the summer session 1967, which is 
a part of the 1966-67 fiscal year, the University will guarantee 
a summer teaching load of 75% of full-time during one six-weeks 
term, or an average of 4½ semester hours per summer. In order to 
achieve this average, each faculty member will carry 3-hour and 
6-hour loads in alternate summers, and salary payments will be 
smoothed so as to reflect an average load of 4½ semester hours". 
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SOUTH AFRICAN 11 FREEDOM FIGHTER" TO SPEAK 

Sponsored by the Forums Committee of the Student Activities council 
Franz T.J. Lee, of South Africa, will speak tomorrow afternoon at 
3 p.m. in the student Center ballroom. Lee, whose opic will be 
''Oppression in South Africa 11

, attended Anglican and Roman catholic 
mission schools in his home land, pursued philosophy and political 
science at the Univ. of Tuebingen in West Germany, and is currently 
studying at the Univ. of Frankfurt. The meeting is open to the 
public at no charge. 

Other speakers scheduled by the Forums Committee in the months ahead 
are: Sen. Ralph Yarborough on ''A Senator Looks at Vietnam 11 (Nov . 17), 
Congressman Joe Pool on "The House Committee on Un-American Activities" 
(Dec. 1), Zbigniew K. Brzezinski of Columbia u . 's Russian Institu-e 
on "Current soviet Foreign Policy" (Feb. 21--tent.ative), and Dr . John 
Stoessinger of the Dept. of Political Science, City College of New 
York on "polycentrism" (Feb.24--tentative). 

### ### ### 

FILMS ON "PLANET EARTH" WILL BE SHOWN 

The TCU Research Foundation and the Geology Dept. are co-sponsoring 
the showing of several films called the "Planet Earth Series" which 
were made during the International Geophysical Year. The first two 
films, "The Inconstant Air" and "Cosmic Rays 11

, will be shown this 
afternoon (Nov. 9) at 4;30 p.m. in nan Rogers Auditorium . Other 
films in the series are ''The Shape of the Earth " and "The Nearest 
Star"--Nov. 30; "Secrets of the Ice" and "Challenge of the Oceans" -
Dec. 12; ''The Hidden Earth" and "Magnetic Force "--Jan. 11. (Having 
recently viewed H. G. Wells' "First Men on the Moon", this series 
sounds very down-to-earth.) 

I I I I I I I . . . . . . 
NORDANS ADD $50,000 TO FINE ARTS SCHOLARSHIPS 

Dr. and Mrs. L.A. Nordan of San Antonio, recently provided $50,000 
to TCU which will be added to a fund already established by he 
couple to give aid to students of outstanding ability and promise 
in music, art, drama, ballet and related areas in the fine arts. 
Eleven awards, known as the Nordan Fine Arts Scholarships, were pre­
sented for the 1966-67 academic year. TCU conferred the honorary 
LL.D. degree on Dr. Nordan in 1963, citing him for leadership and 
devotion to religion, cultural, civic and educa ional be term nt. 
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CAMPUS INTERVIEWS: 

R. B. Wolf, Director of Placement Bureau, 212 Student Center,announces 
the following companies will have representatives on campus thew ek 
of Nov. 14 to interview our graduating seniors: 

Nov. 14 - Montgomery Ward - Business and Liberal Arts majors 
Nov. 14 - U.S. General Accounting Office- Accounting majors 
Nov. 15 - National Center for Health Statistics-Business & Liberal Arts 
Nov. 15 - Sears, Roebuck & Co. -Accounting, Business & Liberal Arts 
Nov. 16 - Travelers Insurance co.- Business & Liberal Arts majors 
Nov. 16 - Ray Geophysical Division-Physics, Math and Geology majors 
Nov. 16 - Lockheed Electronics - Math and Physics majors 
Nov. 16 - Pan American Petroleum Corp- Business majors 
Nov. 17 - Johnson & Johnson- Business and Liberal Arts majors 
Nov. 17 - General Mills - Business & Liberal Arts majors 
Nov. 17 - Handy-Andy Supermarkets,Inc.- Business & Liberal Arts majors 
Nov. 18 - Ernst & Ernst --Accounting majors 
Nov. 18 USAF - Auditor General- Accounting majors 
Nov. 18 - Vanderbilt University - All majors 

$$$ $$$ $$$ 

ROTC GRADUATES CONSIDERED MANAGEMENT POTENTIAL 

A letter from the personnel manager of a nationally-known corporation 
to our Army ROTC unit praises the ROTC graduate for his executive 
ability and leadership. Because of their officer training and military 
experience, many ROTC graduates have the characteristics needed for 
management positions. Lt. Col. Donald Thompson, prof of military 
science at TCU, urges faculty advisors to have students who ask about 
the ROTC program to contact him for full information. Of course, th 
same would apply to those interested in Air Force ROTC. 

Ill Ill Ill 

NEED BIBLE REPAIRED? CALLS. W, HUTTON! 

s. w. Hutton, former TCU registrar and professor of worship ministries 
in Brite, has retired from his duties at the Texas State Assoc 0 of 
Christian churches, and is now Fort worth representative for the 
Bible Hospital, Book Bindery, of Dallas. If you have a family bible 
or other book that needs re-binding, call s.w. at WA4-7070 and he'll 
be most happy to talk with you. 

() () () () 

FACULTY RESEARCH COMMITTEE TO HOLD FIRST MEETING 

John Wortham, chairman of the faculty research committee, reports that 
the group will hold its first meeting of the year Thurs., Nov.17, at 
11 a.m. in Rogers Hall 104. Faculty members who would like information 
regarding procedure for receiving financial assistance on research pro­
jects should call John (Ext.282) or other members of the committee. 
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BRONZE BUST OF M. E. SADLER TO BE UNVEILED FRIDAY 

A bronze bust of the late, beloved M. E. Sadler will be unveiled 
and presented to TCU this Friday at the annual Century Club Luncheon. 
Created by Sculptress Electra Waggoner Biggs of Vernon, the memorial 
bronze is slightly larger than life-size and will be mounted on a 10-
inch brass block atop a three-and-a-half foot pedestal which will b 
placed in the foyer of Sadler Hall. It will bear a plaque with the in­
scription: 11 Dr. M. E. Sadler, Chief Administrative Officer, TCU, 
1941-1965; Executive Chairman, Board of Trustees, 1965-1966

0 
Presented 

by alumni, trustees and friends, Nov. 11, 1966. Elec ra Waggoner Biggs, 
Sculptress". The presentation will be made by Board Chairman Lorin 
Boswell and Bob Ward, former president of the TCU Alumni Associa ion

0 

Chancellor Moudy will receive the bust in behalf of the University
0 

Mrs. Biggs is a well-known artist whose works include the statue of 
Will Rogers on Amon carter Square, Harry Truman, Dwight Eisenhower, 
Knute Rockne, Amon carter, Sid Richardson and others

0 

NOTES ON MOST NOTABLE FOLKS 

JACK COGDILL, alias theatre arts chairman, alias "Essex" in he For 
Worth community Theatre's production of "Elizabeth the Queen" (begin­
ning Nov. 10 at Scott Theatre), will be guest speaker on Nov

0 
16 program 

of the Prof Series sponsored by the Forums Commit ee, Beginning at 
3:30 p.m. in Room 203 of the Student Center, Jack's topic will be 
"Dead Fish". 

School of Business Dean IKE HARRISON spoke Mon. to the TCU cha ter of 
Phi Delta Kappa on ''The School of Business and Its Relationship wi h 
Education". JEFF HORN, of Education, is program chairman for the 
scholastic and honor society of men in educationo 

.BISHOP WM, PAUL BARNDS, Evening College philosophy prof, represented 
his alma mater, Missouri valley College, at the inauguration of Hardin­
Simmons university's new president in Abilene Monday.

CLOTILDA WINTER, of Education, has an article on "Listening and Learn­
ing" in the Oct. issue of Elementary English which describes her re­
search on the "listening"habits of 563 elementary school students from 
Arlington. 

The campus was saddened to learn that HOWARD WIBLE's father passed away 
last week. Howard's parents lived in Philadelphia and he has had to 
spend much time there in recent weeks. 

KEITH TURKETT, coordinator of the North Texas regional office of the 
SW Ed. Dev. Lab., was in San Antonio Mon. attending a session on 
"Computer Assisted Instruction". 
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MORE NOTES ON FOLKS OF NOTE 

JANET MURPHY, of Phys. Ed., judged several swimming and diving com­
petitions last week at Hockaday School in Dallas. 

TCU's Starpoint School will be closed Nov. 11 so teachers LAURA CRANE 
LAURA CRANE

ANN BASINGER, PATRICIA POLK and principal MARGUERITE SLATER may attend 
the 2nd annual meeting of the Texas Assoc. for Children with Learning 
Disabilities in Abilene. Mrs. Slater will sp ak at the meeting on 
special teacher training--as provided at TCU, in particular. 

LIBBY PROFFER, always on the run, will be speaking to th Faculty 
Woman's Club next Tues. on "Student Activities in the To al Educational 
Picture". The meeting will begin at 3 p.m. in the Faculty center. 
Some of the faculty folks involved in the planning are Mrs. Allen Self 
Mrs. David Hickey, Mrs. Gentry Shelton, Dr. Bita May Hall. Lillian 
McDonald, former secretary to Dr. Sadler and long active in the Club, 
will be assisting. 

I 

The campus was saddened to learn that the mother of Mrs. EMALYN STRICK­
LAND,part-time instructor in educa. and wife of Ben Strickland, died 
Sunday in McKinney. 

TOM PALMER, director of Evening courses, back from the 28th annual con­
vention of the Assoc. of Univ.Evening Colleges in Buffalo, N.Y.,reports 
that TCU was one of three universities represented in a special docu­
mentary film on the role of the Evenjng College in the u.s. The film 
material was provided by R. c. NORRIS and staff of radio-TV-film. 
Theme of the conference was "Excellence in the Pursuit of Living", as 
related to industry, government and education. 

Among the busy speakers on campus is PORTER CROW, also of Educa.,whose 
fall speaking schedule has kept him hoppin'. He'll speak Nov. 10 to 
the TCU Women's club on "The Dimensions of Thinking", and Nov. 11 to 
the Southwestern Philosophy of Educa. Society in Denton on "Thinking: 
Historically and contemporaneously". 

FLOYD DURHAM, of eco., has been named to the steering committ e of 
curriculum adaptation and development of the Southwest Educa. Devel. 
Laboratory. He attended a meeting of the group in Austin this week. 

Attending a seminar in Houston last week was ALEX HOFFMAN. Sponsored 
by IBM, Alex represented TCU at the meeting which dealt with "real ime 
systems". (It's good that someone is concerned with this. Time seems 
to be getting more "unreal"). 

ARTHUR RAY CURRY, who was TCU Librarian from 1925-33, died Oct. 30 in 
Corpus Christi, at age 77. The burial was in Cleburne, Nov. 2. 


